CBSC BOARD MEETING SATURDAY 11/18/2023
CLUBHOUSE 9:00 AM
CALLTO ORDER: The meeting was called to order by Mike Dugan at 9:05 am in the Cholla Bay Clubhouse.
ATTENDANCE: Those in attendance, Mike Dugan, Joe Moore, Kim Moore, Enedina Otanez, Pat Goodin, BK Arnold, Marlene Blair.
MINUTES: A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes of the meeting held on October 16th, 2023.
MEMBERSHIP: Help me, I did not get the information
CHOLLA CHATTER: Mike Dugan complimented on how nicely the Chatter was done and sent out a few days ago (November 13th). Pat Goodin is looking for someone to take over compiling and publishing the Chatter. Enedina Otanez mentioned that Mary Mendoza of Vasquez Store in Why, AZ, passed away recently. Enedina will write an Obituary to be put in the next Chatter. Mike suggested that the club should have a new P.O. Box so that Joe Moore can assess dues and invoices once he takes over the treasurer’s position. Joe will investigate options.

TREASURER: Enedina reported that as of October 30th, 2023 there is $29,627.71 in checking, $10,896.86 in savings. She made a deposit of $1255 from the Poker Run. Expenditures were as follows: $3040  - $1200 to the Vecinos de la Cholla, $1300 for food for Poker Run, $500 to Chely Leon, $40 filing fee to the Corporation Commission.

A motion was made by Pat Goodin and seconded by Kim Moore to approve the expenditures for the Golf Tournament. $42.39 for “Specialty Prize (golf bag) and $869.91 for Participation Gifts.

Enedina spoke to Sherman Smith, liaison for Portugal Insurance Company, regarding payment of $240.12 for insurance for the Ship’s Store.

A motion was made by Kim Moore and seconded by Pat Goodin to approve Joe’s request for $21.00 for a dry erase board and pens. Joe also suggested leaving the CBSC bank account with Chase until the transition to the Treasurer’s posting if final.

RADIO SHACK: Pat Goodin said the radio is working fine. A motion was made by Marlene Blair and seconded by Kim to approve and make a new sign with the information about the radio.

SHIPS STORE: A motion was made by Rhea and seconded by Enedina to approve and give Marlene $500 for the purchase of 36 2024 calendars and gobblets for the Fishing Derby. Marlene is looking to buy 50 pairs of flip flops and will check with Billie Carns to find out where she bought them.

GOLF TOURNAMENT: Kathy Barnard reported that the 2024 “Sweet Sixteen” Golf Tournament will be held at Islas Golf Course on April 6th, 2024. The entry fee will be $95. Trophies for First, Second and Third Places will be awarded as well as trophies for closest to the pin and longest drive. She reported that the participation gifts and the Specialty prize were ordered and have been delivered.

Mike Dugan explained that the Wiess’s were not able to provide the trophies for the 2024 tournament; consequently we need to look for a new source. Marlene suggested Mike check with Randy Adams who might be taking over a potential trophy business. There was much discussion as to where to purchase the trophies and to explore other options besides awarding trophies.

FISHING DERBY: Randy Adams and Emmonn O’Callaghan have the artwork for the Derby T-shirts.

SICK BAY: Chey Leon has been diagnosed with breast cancer and is currently undergoing chemotherapy treatments. Tom Blain, former Ranger at Islas Golf Course passed away and the Board was asked for suggestions in order to honor his memory. Donna Schilling recently was diagnosed with heart failure and has been placed on the heart transplant list at Mayo.

CHRISTMAS PARTY: The Cholla Children’s Christmas Party will be held on December 9th, 2024. Please send or give Kathy Barnard cash, check, toy and Mother’s gift donations. 

A motion was made by Enedina and seconded by Pat Goodin to have the CBSC host a meeting and dinner at Mar Blu on Sunday 12/10/2024 for the workers of the Children’s Christmas Party.

OLD BUSINESS: There was no old business to be discussed. 

NEW BUSINESS: Mike stated that Joe Moore will be taking over the Treasurers position on January 1st, 2024. Marlene stated that she would like to expand the inventory selection of items available in the Ship’s Store and is asking for suggestions.

NEXT MEETING: December 10th, 2024 at dinner (Mar Blu) at 5:00 pm. Enedina will make reservations.

[bookmark: _GoBack]MEETING ADJOURNED: A motion was make by Kim and seconded by BK to adjourn the meeting. Meeting was adjourned.
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